

Dear Resident,

RE: Construction of Girraween Road Roundabout - Detours

Litchfield Council is working to minimise disruption to motorists as construction continues on the Girraween and Anglesey Road roundabout. Following additional construction on-site it will now be possible to detour traffic around the works at the roundabout. This means it will no longer be necessary to temporarily close Girraween Road.

Two new single lane detours will be constructed along both sides of the construction site during the road works and traffic will be detoured from the week starting Monday 22 June, and will be required until the end of August 2015.

The detour on the northern side of the works will provide one-way traffic access along Girraween Road from Coolalinga through to Herbert.

The detour on the southern side of the works will provide access from Herbert along Girraween Road onto Anglesey Road, and to Coolalinga via Valencia Road and Mango Road, back onto Girraween Road.

Motorists travelling in the other direction along Girraween Road from Coolalinga into Anglesey Road will be detoured via Mango Road and Valencia Road. The detours will be clearly marked and will be monitored during the roadworks. Please refer to the attached diagram.

Council is working with the Department of Transport and Buslink to minimise disruption to the bus services during the use of the detours. The bus stop on Anglesey Road will be temporarily relocated to Valencia Road.

Please adhere to any changes in speed limit.

Council apologises for any inconvenience and thanks you for your cooperation during this major project. For more information and regular updates on the project go to <a href="https://www.litchfield.nt.gov.au">www.litchfield.nt.gov.au</a>, telephone 8983 0600 or email <a href="mailto:council@lsc.nt.gov.au">council@lsc.nt.gov.au</a> if you have any feedback or queries about the roadworks.

**Yours Sincerely** 

Ben Dornier

(Acting) Chief Executive Officer



